The Friends of Osterley Park

A Supporters Group for the National Trust

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 19TH MAY 2010 IN THE OLD BREWHOUSE, OSTERLEY PARK

Present:  All members of the Committee, except Wei Hei Kipling, and 41 members.

The Chairman, Ian Conacher, welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
1.1. Apologies had been received from Wei Hei Kipling, Joan Cornford, Mrs. D. Evans and Anne White.

2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 13TH MAY 2009
2.1. The minutes were agreed nem con as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
3.1. The Chairman said that 2010 had been a very successful year for the Friends.  One of the highlights had been the purchase of a boat to be used by the Wardens working on the lakes, and this had been put into use before it was officially christened for the rescue of a dog stranded on the island.  During the year donations had been made in support of the usual activities: seeds, bulbs and materials needed by the volunteer gardeners growing flowers for the displays in the House, something Lesley Orton had been involved with since 1991, and repairs and maintenance of self-drive battery cars for the use of mobility challenged visitors, a service which had been greatly appreciated with the on-going restoration of the formal gardens.  The Friends also paid for costumes to be used for re-enactments and tools and a motor mower for Trust Gardeners and Wardens.

3.2. Jim Tickle’s tour and day trips made a surplus of some £2,200 in 2009.  Unfortunately the tour this year had to be cancelled because there was not sufficient support to make it viable.  

3.3. Further income was generated by two concerts in the Millennium Hall at St. Mary’s Osterley, one of which was given by Christine and Patrick Howard who had been very generous in their support of the Friends.  Their concert in the Spring this year had also been much enjoyed and well attended.  Christine and Patrick would be opening their gardens this year for the Friends on the 22nd May.      

3.4. As advised last year, subscriptions had been raised to cover postage costs: £8 for individual members and £14 for two members at the same address.  The Chairman thanked those members of the Friends who delivered some of the newsletters in the local area, which was a great help.

3.5. The Chairman said that thanks were also due to Wei Hei Kipling who had made such a success of editing the newsletter, to John Stacey for providing the photographs and to Margaret Friday for articles on the history of the House.  Labelling and stamping envelopes and packing the newsletters had been a task which Audrey Conacher had undertaken for the last twenty years, and she was thanked for her efforts.  She had also been active in selling raffle tickets at the House and thanks were also due to her for that task.  Unfortunately Audrey’s mobility problems had increased and Ian said that they would be moving shortly into a flat, retaining the same telephone number. 
3.6. Ian said that Ron Piper, who had been a Friend of Osterley since 1991, was one of the stewards in the House, had driven the battery cars and who had been the administrator of the 100 Club,  had died last month.  He would be greatly missed.

4. PRESENTATION OF CERTIFIED ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR ENDING 31 DECEMBER 2009
4.1. Copies of the accounts had been distributed.  In 2009 income had increased by
Nearly 40%.  There were several factors.  In 2008 winter lectures/concerts had provided net income of some £30, whereas in 2009 the figure was some £385.  Thanks were due to John James for his efforts.  Excursions’ net income had doubled from £1,100 to £2,200, and Jim Tickle was congratulated.  He still had places for the trip to Blenheim Palace on the 14th June (the new coach was a 53 seater, rather than 49).  Income from the London Walks which Wei Hei organised had doubled from some £205 to some £410.  Collecting boxes on the battery car and on the buggy in 2008 had raised just over £225 and in 2009 £468.  People had appreciated the work of volunteers.  New sources of income included nearly £100 from the sale of John Stacey’s fine photographs.    Unfortunately income from Osterley Day stalls run by the Friends at £206 was less than that in 2008, £472.  There would be reduced activity this year, with a book stall and the tombola, but no bric a brac.  Subscriptions from members was lower than in 2008, £1,625 against £1,752.  This year the availability of payment by standing order had been launched and was proving popular.  Forms were available from John James if required.
4.2. Donations to Osterley had increased from just over £1,600 in 2008 to some £4,000 last year.  Some were given regularly for materials for volunteer flower growers and repairs to battery cars.  Particular items were tools for the gardeners, 18th century costumes for staff and volunteers to wear and for visitors to try on (and a storage cupboard), and the boat NTS Marigold, launched in a gale (photographs were in the Spring newsletter).  There was also expenditure on the newsletter.  There was a surplus of £834 for the year, compared with some £1,570 for 2008.  The Friends would be taxed on any surplus and therefore to avoid this the surplus should be transferred to the National Trust Reserve Account, held in the name of Friends of Osterley Park, and only to be spent as decided by the Friends.  £878 had been transferred, and then a bill had been received, so the accounts showed a slight loss of £43.93.  Funds had been drawn out last year and used to buy the hand built replacement courtesy vehicle which had cost nearly £12,000.  Of that £4,000 had been donated by the Friends.  Donations from members and other organisations amounted to £1,900.  The National Trust claimed Gift Aid which raised the figure to £2,300.  £1,500 had come from the National Trust Reserve Account, plus some £190 from this year’s income.  Some £4,000 remained in the Reserve Account.
4.3. Patricia Barrett was thanked for examining the accounts and for suggesting improvements in the presentation of the accounts.

4.4. Douglas said that John James, Membership Secretary, was concerned about recruitment and it would be helpful if all the members here could talk to their friends, relatives, neighbours and people who were interested in Osterley Park and ask them to join the Friends.  The quality of the newsletter was probably unique, and more members should be sought.

4.5. The adoption of the certified accounts was agreed, nem con.

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
5.1. The Chairman said that the existing committee members were all willing to stand.  The following were elected, nem con:

Chairman


Ian Conacher

Hon. Treasurer

Douglas Craik

Membership Secretary
John James

Minute Secretary

Patricia James

Newsletter Editor

Wei Hei Kipling

Committee Members
Margaret Friday, Joan Mound





John Stacey and Jim Tickle

6. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY EXAMINER OF THE ACCOUNTS
6.1. Patricia Barrett had undertaken this work for two years and had made an excellent job of it.  John James proposed her re-election, which was seconded by Joan Mound and agreed, nem con.

7. MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION – ANNUAL REVIEW AS REQUIRED BY CONSTITUTION
7.1. It was agreed to continue with the individual subscription of £8 and £14 for two people at the same address.

8. 100 CLUB REPORT AND 1ST DRAW OF THE 2010/2011 SEASON
8.1. John Robertson had set up and run the 100 Club for some years.  Ron Piper took over from John and had put a great deal of effort into the 100 Club.  He had been one of the Thursday volunteers and Douglas had met him regularly.  Over the last year Douglas, due to Ron Piper’s illness, had dealt with the physical side of the 100 Club while Ron Piper had dealt with the paper-work.  He had then handed over.  Just two days before he died Ron had sent Douglas more paper-work  and an extra set of balls. (Douglas’s cats had stolen two of the balls!).  Douglas would now take over the administration of the 100 Club.  
8.2. Last year income had amounted to £1,800 and there were 155 members.  £900 had been paid out to members successful in the draws and £900 was income for the Friends.  

8.3. The first draw was made.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1. John James said that membership was decreasing as people moved away from the area or became less mobile.  There was growing liaison with the Ealing National Trust Association and West Middlesex National Trust Association, and inclusion of each other’s advertisements in newsletters.  Concerts were being held which promoted the Friends.  He would like lectures to recommence at some time, perhaps to be held during the afternoon rather than the evening, and possibly at the Brew House.

9.2. On  behalf of the Friends, John James thanked Ian Conacher for chairing the committee meetings and for chairing the Friends.  He was doing a tremendous job, particularly in liaising with the House.  After 52 years at Wood Lane Ian and Audrey were moving, and John wished them every happiness in their new home.
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